

29 September 2019 – meeting notes

As President June Leach was unable to attend the meeting and the vice President Anne Tomkinson was away, Mrs Judy Wienholdt took the meeting.

Ahead of the meeting business, she welcomed the Speaker, Ian Black, who gave a very entertaining talk on **Hairdressing through the Ages**. Ian was an outstanding hairdresser himself, he had travelled the world, and had an in-depth knowledge of the history of hairdressing.

After the talk, the members enjoyed refreshments.

Judy Wienholdt welcomed 24 Members and having agreed the minutes from the last meeting she moved to the matters arising:

Tickets for the CFWI Autumn meeting have arrived.

Notice has been received about a Centenary Concert on the 25th February 2020, details are in the Cheshire News. Application for tickets will have to be in by the 10th January 2020.

The CFWI are holding a Centenary Cake competition, see the secretary for more details.

Group News – Ingrid Phillips reminded members of the Group meeting on the 16th. October at Marthall Village Hall. The competition is to be a map of our Village and OP had a team working on it.

Hall News – Judy mentioned that the management committee are to run a Quiz and Curry evening on the 18th. October at 7.30p.m.

Future Events - Julie Haighton confirmed that the visit to the Amazon Warehouse will be on the 5th November. There is to be a lunch in aid of the Children's Society on the 23rd October at Plumley Village Hall, the Speaker will be Mr. Simon La Frenais on 'Queen Victoria – who do you think she was?'

Social Events - The Christmas dinner will be on 28th November at The Wilmslow Golf Club, the menu choices will be available next month.

A.O.B - Judy said that the Village Show was successful although there were less fruit and vegetables shown, due she thought to the weather not being kind to vegetable growers.

At next month's Meeting, nominations will be taken for committee and Judy asked Members to consider whether they would put their names forward. Rowina Topham was standing down from being the program organiser, Judy asked for volunteers, suggesting that it is good to have 2 members to share the workload.

The next W.I. Walk (led by Ingrid Phillips) will be on the 10th October.

Judy informed members that Jose Williamson's husband had died suddenly, and his memorial service will be on the 1st. October at the Snelson Methodist Chapel at 2.30p.m. and afterwards at the Village Hall

If you are interested in joining, look out for the notices and come along to the Village Hall, last Thursday in the month at 7.30pm. It's a wonderful way to meet local ladies. You can be sure of a warm welcome. Contact our president June Leach, june_leach48@yahoo.co.uk or 07500 250969 for further details.